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 DENR Memorandum Circular
No.  99-13
May 17, 1999

SUBJECT : Preparation of Land Use Maps.

This is a reiteration of DENR Memorandum Circular No.
37 dated September 3, 1994 with further instructions to use the 1-6
volumes “Guidebooks on Sustainable Land Use Planning and
Management of 1997.”  The Regional Offices were furnished each
this six volume set of guidebooks last March-April 1999.
Governors were also furnished a set.

CENROs are therefore instructed to update their land use
maps within the next two (2) weeks as agreed during the REDs
meeting last 11-12 May 1999 in Tacloban City.  Thereafter, all
CENROs should be ready to present them in a two-day workshop
which shall be scheduled for the major island groups of Luzon,
Mindanao and Visayas.

FOR STRICT COMPLIANCE.

(Sgd.) ANTONIO H. CERILLES
Secretary


